
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish Office Hours: 

Monday through Friday, 9:30 am - 4:30 pm 
 

Pastor: Rev. Fr. Jeeson Stephan 
Email: jstephan@dwc.org 
 

Deacon: Rev. Mr. Thomas Trunzo 
Email: te.trunzo@gmail.com 
 

Secretary and Office Manager: A.J. Mull 
Email: info@saintvincentparish.org  
 

Accountant: Susie Koval 
Email: skoval@saintvincentparish.org  
 

Finance Assistant: Geri Saari 
Email: gsaari@saintvincentparish.org 
 

Maintenance & Facilities: Gary Shaver 
Email: maintenance@saintvincentparish.org  
 

Music Ministry & Education: Jacqueline Laurine 
Email: jlaurine@stvincentschool.org  
 

School of Religion: Volunteer Needed! 
 

Technology and Media: James Laurine 
Email: technology@saintvincentparish.org 
 

Parish Office: (304) 242-0406 
Parish Fax:     (304) 243-0837 
Email:   info@saintvincentparish.org 
Website:   www.saintvincentparish.org 
Facebook:   @StVincentWheeling 
YouTube:   St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

Liturgy / Holy Mass Schedule: 

Receive your bulletin (by mail or email) - Call the 
Parish office to sign up for our printed bulletin mailing 
list OR sign up for our e-bulletin by joining Flocknote. 

                   Text stvdpw to 800-950-9952 or go to  
                  Flocknote.com/stvincentdepaulparish1 

Sunday:         
       

Tuesday:       
Wednesday:  
Thursday:      
Friday:           

Saturday:       

9:00 am and 11:30 am 
(10:30 am at OLSD 1st Sunday of the Month) 

6:00 pm 
6:00 pm 
8:00 am 
8:00 am 
8:00 am and 5:00 pm (Vigil) 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (C) 

August 7, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Reading - Wisdom 18:6-9 
The Hebrew people awaited the salvation of the just. 

Responsorial Psalm - Psalm 33:1,12,18-22 
Happy the people the Lord has chosen to be his own. 

Second Reading - Hebrews 11:1-2,8-19 
We will look for the city designed and built by God. 

Gospel Reading - Luke 12:32-48 
You also must be prepared, for at an hour you do not 
expect, the Son of Man will come. 

R    W 

A   8   E  1:2-5, 24-28   / P  148:1-2, 11-12, 13, 14  / M  17:22-27  

A   9   E  2:8ð3:4  / P  119:14, 24, 72, 103, 111, 131 / M  18:1-5, 10, 12-14  

A   10   2 C  9:6-10  / P  112:1-2, 5-6, 7-8, 9  / J 12:24-26  

A   11   E  12:1-12  / P  78:56-57, 58-59, 61-62  / M  18:21ï19:1  

A   12   E  16:1-15, 60, 63  / I  12:2-3, 4BCD, 5-6  / M  19:3-12   

A   13   E  18:1-10, 13 , 30-32  / P  51:12-13, 14-15, 18-19  / M  19:13-15  

A   14   J  38:4-6, 8-10 / P  40:2, 3, 4, 18  / H  12:1-4  / L  12:49-53  

Special Collection Next Week August 13th & 14th 

(Disaster recovery for southern West Virginia 

and eastern Kentucky) 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Sʠ. V˔nɨˏnʠ ɩʍ Pˉ˃ʕ Pˉˠiˀʑ 
2244 Marshall Avenue, Wheeling, WV 26003 



SCHOOL CLEANUP & CAMPUS BEAUTIFICATION 

Thank you to all who helped with cleaning our school on Thursday and Saturday! 
Your efforts are greatly appreciated and we could not have done it without you! 

FINANCIAL AID 

Please donôt forget about the upcoming FACTS deadline of August 31, 2022 in order to receive response in 
September 2022. This is a firm deadline and the application must be completed in full at factsmgmt.com. 
Click Grant & Aid Assessment, then login. All fields must be properly completed and the $17.50 fee must be 
paid. In order for any form of financial aid to be awarded to any family, the FACTS application must 
be completed. This is a diocesan and school requirement. 
 
As many of you know, the West Virginia Hope Scholarship has been paused. While the State Treasurerôs 
Office is appealing the injunction, we are asking all impacted St. Vincent School Families (families who 
were awarded or were eligible for the WV Hope Scholarship) to please contact School Office Manager 
& Administrative Assistant to the Principal, Tracy Thomas to schedule an appointment with Mr. 
Kuhns and discuss options for moving forward. 
 
Any other family, not impacted by the WV Hope Scholarship, seeking financial aid should complete the 
FACTS application as instructed above, then email Principal Jarett Kuhns at jkuhns@stvincentschool.org. 
 

ACCEPTING NEW STUDENTS 

We are accepting new students in Preschool through 8th Grade. Those interested should contact the school 
office for more information and to schedule an enrollment meeting. 

SVS AUGUST CALENDAR 

         Education for Your Childôs Mind, Body, & Soul 

         3ÔȢ 6ÉÎÃÅÎÔ ÄÅ 0ÁÕÌ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 

127 Key Avenue, Wheeling, WV 26003 
(304) 242-5844 

August Office Hours: Monday through Friday 
9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

School Year Office Hours: Monday through Friday 
7:45 am - 3:45 pm 

Email: info@stvincentschool.org 
Website: www.stvincentschool.org 

Facebook, Instagram & YouTube: @SVS.Wheeling 

Jarett T. Kuhns, M.Ed., Principal 
Julie Peroni, Assistant Principal 

Tracy Thomas, Office Manager & Administrative 
Assistant to the Principal 

August 19th Welcome Home Night and Bonfire 6:00 pm - 10:00 pm 

August 22nd 1st Grading Period Begins / 1st Day of School (Grades 1-8) 

August 23rd PS / PK / TK / K Orientation 10:00 am 

August 25th New Family Orientation Dinner (tentative) 

August 27th 5th - 8th Grade Student Game Night - Marist Centre, 6:00 pm - 10:00 pm 

August 28th Parish Picnic at Oglebay 

August 29th 1st Day of School (PS / PK / TK / K) 

mailto:jkuhns@stvincentschool.org


Liturgy and Minister Schedule 

0ÁÒÉÓÈ )ÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 

Date Time Mass Intentions Lectors Altar Servers 

Saturday, August 6th 9:00 am 
5:00 pm 

Deceased members of the Parish 

+ Bill Gibson 
 

Team McKeets! 
 

Justin Wilson 

Sunday, August 7th 
(OLSD) 

9:00 am 
(10:30 am) 
11:30 am 

All the People of the Parish 
Cecil Comer (Bday) 
+ Janet Ullom 

Bryan Minor 
Joann Drnach 

Heather Mazeroski 

Ava Dominquez, Lydia Koval, 
Luke Minor, Alexa Robrecht, 

Emma Thompson 
Logan Buchannan, Emma Deam, 
Austin Schwanker, Ava Thomas 

Tuesday, August 9th 6:00 pm Members of the Kreitzer & 
McDougall Families 

  

Wednesday, August 10th 6:00 pm Guy Bellanco   

Thursday, August 11th 8:00 am Hazel Hudock   

Friday, August 12th 8:00 am James Rust   

Saturday, August 13th 8:00 am 
5:00 pm 

Deceased members of the Parish 
Judy Goudy 

 
Vickie Joseph 

 

Justin Wilson 

Sunday, August 14th 9:00 am 
11:30 am 

Anthony & Ruth Witt 
All the People of the Parish 

Dennis Beiter 
Lori Buchannan 

Ava Dominquez, Lydia Koval, 
Luke Minor, Alexa Robrecht, 

Emma Thompson 
Logan Buchannan, Emma Deam, 
Austin Schwanker, Ava Thomas 

Monday, August 15th 
(Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary) 

6:00 pm    

Attendance Update for July 30th  & 31st 

SVDP 5:00 pm  105 

SVDP 9:00 am  101 

SVDP 11:30 am  86 

Total Attendance:  292 
 

Offertory Update for July 30th  & 31st 

            Collection: (SVDP)  $4,446 

Collection: (OLSD)  $680 

Collection: (WeShare) $2151.85 
 

Total Collection:  $7277.85 

 
 

Upcoming Second Collection August 20th & 21st 

(Education of DWC Seminarians) 
 

 

When writing checks for any collection, please make 

all checks payable to St. Vincentôs Church. 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 

CONTINUAL PARISH SUPPORT! 

Please Pray for the Sick and Shut-Ins: 

 

Mary Kay Britt, Bill Childers, Gerald Cook, 
Holly Custer, Vincent Parisi, Dottie Thomas 

 
If you would like to add the name of a friend or 
loved one to our prayer list, please contact A.J. Mull 
at the Parish Office (304) 242-0406. 

Catholic Sharing Appeal 

St. Vincentôs CSA progress is currently at 

38% of our goal having raised $14,688 of $38,720 

with 69 gifts. 
 

Our Lady of Seven Dolors CSA progress is currently 

at 3% of our goal having raised $135 of $5,225  

with 3 gifts. 



 

0ÒÁÙÅÒ Ǫ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 

ALTAR SERVERS 

We are still looking for new altar servers.  Boys and 
girls from Grade 3 and above, as well as adults, are 
invited to contact Fr. Jeeson, Deacon Thom, or the 
Parish Office regarding training. 

Thank you to Emma Deam, Ava Dominquez, Lydia 
Koval, Luke Minor, Austin Schwanker, Ava Thomas 
and Emma Thompson for serving this past weekend! 
 

MINISTRY TO THE HOMEBOUND, 
SICK & SHUT-INS 

The Parish is updating our ñPastoral Care, Commun-
ion to the Sick.ò  Please call the Parish Office if you 
or a family member wants a pastoral visit, or if you 
or a family member is in long-term care or in the 
hospital. 
 

DAILY MASSES 

We are now celebrating daily Masses on Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays at 6:00 pm and on Thursdays, Fri-

days and Saturdays at 8:00 am. 
 

We will be taking Mass Intentions for daily Masses.  
The offering for any Mass on weekdays is $10. 
For Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation $20. 

Please contact the Parish Office. 
 

ROSARY 

We will be saying the Rosary 30 minutes prior to 
each Mass.  If anyone would like to lead, please con-

tact the Parish Office to sign up. 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

each Tuesday from 10:00 am - 6:00 pm. 
We will be saying the Miraculous Medal Novena at 
5:15 pm, followed by Rosary, Benediction and 

Mass at 6:00 pm. 
 

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION 

There will be Mass at 6:00 pm on Monday, 
August 15th for the Feast of the Assumption 

of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
 

BACK TO SCHOOL BLESSING 

There will special blessing for teachers and 
students during all Masses next weekend! 

Sacrament of Baptism 
If you would like to have your child Baptized, con-
tact Fr. Jeeson, or the Parish Office to make arrange-
ments for the celebration of this sacrament. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation and Penance 
Celebrated on Saturdays from 4:00 - 4:30 pm in the 
Church Bell Tower area or by appointment. 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Engaged couple should contact Fr. Jeeson, or the 
Parish Office preferably six months prior to the 
desired wedding date. 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
Individual reception of the sacrament can be ar-
ranged by contacting Fr. Jeeson, Deacon Thom, or 
the Parish Office 
Anyone who is anticipating surgery is encouraged to 
request this sacrament prior to entering the hospital. 

Becoming Catholic (RCIA) 
RCIA classes will begin in September!  If you know 
anyone who would like to join the Catholic Church, 
please contact the Parish Office. 

Parish School of Religion (PSR) 
Classes meet every Sunday from 10:30 - 11:30 am 
from September through May. 
Registration coming soon in August. 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR RCIA AND PSR 
Please contact the Parish Office to sign up for these 

important ministries. 
 

FREE CATECHIST TRAINING 
(Course FðThe Seven Sacraments and Sacra-
mental Living - Encountering Christ in Our Lives) 

is scheduled for August 27th, from 8:00 am to 5:00 
pm at St. Anthonyôs in Follansbee, WV. 

 

Please register by contacting Daniel Maul, Director 
at dmaul@dwc.org or (304) 233-0880, Ext. 376 

From the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston 

To report an incidence of suspected child 

sexual abuse, please contact your local law 

enforcement agency, or you may confiden-

tially contact WV Child Protective Services at 800-

352-6513.  To report suspected cases of sexual 

abuse by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-

Charleston to the Diocese, please contact the Dio-

cese at 888-434-6237 or 304-233-0880. 



 

0ÁÒÉÓÈ /ÕÔÒÅÁÃÈ 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
In this Gospel, Jesus says ñSell your belongings and give 
alms. Provide money bags for yourselves that do not wear 
out, an inexhaustible treasure in heaven that no thief can 
reach nor moth destroy.ò 
Please help the Society of St. Vincent de Paul bring 
respite and hope to the elderly who are not able to find 
relief from the summer heat, and you will indeed find 
ñan inexhaustible treasure in heaven!ò 
 

ñIt is better to give than receive.ò 
This Catholic lay organization leads women and men to 
join together to service those who are needy and suffer-
ing.  If you would like to attend a meeting, call Mary Lou 
Kent at (304) 242-1019. 

 
ST. VINCENTôS OUTREACH 
BED MINISTRY NEEDS:  

The St. Vincent de Paul Society is in desperate need of 
volunteer truck drivers for the bed ministry. 
 

We understand that the cost of gasoline (and everything 
else) is very high and you may not be able to volunteer on 
a regular basis. 
 

However, if you would be willing to volunteer just one 
time, we would be most appreciative. 
 

We promise that we will not pester you to continue be-
yond one delivery. 
 

If you are able to help deliver beds just one time, please 
call Vickie Joseph at 304-280-0943. 
 

Thank you for sharing your time to help our neighbors in 
need! 
 

OLSD ALTAR SOCIETY 
 

The OLSD Altar Society will can pickles again this year 
to sell at our Fish Fryôs. 

 

Volunteers' are needed for this two day event! 
(There will a prep day and a canning day.) 

 

All volunteers should contact Jim Baller at 304-559-5683 
or Connie Baller at 304-559-5725. 

 

The exact dates are not known at this time. We will have 
a very short lead time, hopefully one week. When prices 
are right, the vegetables and supplies will be purchased. 
We are also in need of pint jars (no quarts.) If you have 
any to donate contact Jim Baller for pickup or you may 

drop them off in the back of OLSD church. 
 

Monetary donations will gladly be accepted and used to 
purchase supplies needed.  We hope to keep our prices at 
$5 a pint and $10 a quart but due to inflation, prices 

are subject to change. 
 

Your donations are greatly appreciated! 
 

The OLSD Altar Society thanks you! 

THE LAYMEN' S RETREAT LEAGUE 
  

INVITES ALL CATHOLIC MEN OF THE AREA 
TO JOIN US FOR A DAY OF REFLECTION 

  

From 8am to 5pm for $30 
(includes light breakfast and lunch) 

Saturday August 27, 2022, Saint Vincent Marist Hall 
 

OUR PRESENTER WILL BE 
BISHOP MARK BRENNAN 

  

FOR MORE INFORMATION: or to reserve your 
seat at the Day of Reflection visit our Website 
www.laymensretreatleague.org or e-mail us at 
contact@laymensretreatleague.org or call 

Don Klamut at 304-280-4626 
  

Make checks payable to: Laymens Retreat League 

The St. Vincentõs Parish Picnic 
 

is scheduled for Sunday, August 28th, 
beginning with Mass at 12:00 Noon and will 
once again be held at the Hess Shelter, in 

Oglebay Park. 
 

Volunteers are needed to help with set-up, 
service, clean-up, etc. Please contact A.J. 
Mull at the parish office to sign up. 
 

Please and Thank You! 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

St. Vincentõs Parish will be hosting a Quarter 
Auction on Sunday, October 2nd in the 

Marist Centre 

Doors open at 11:30 am / Starts at 1:00 pm 
$5 Admission 

 

Proceeds go directly to the Parish!

FOOD HANDLERôS CLASS 
St. Vincent de Paul Parish will be offering a Food 
Handler's class for all volunteers with date and time 
TBD.  The class is free for volunteers and $10 for 
those who need it for their jobs.  Please call A.J. 
Mull at the parish office to register. 

OLSD ALTAR SOCIETY MEETING 
 

The OLSD Altar Society will be having a meeting on 
August 25th, at 11:00 am.  Dues for 2022/2023 will be 
collected.  We will also need to find a secretary. 

 

I have invited Father Jeeson to attend and meet all of us, 
as well as, discuss plans for the upcoming months. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mary K. Bell at 
(304) 242-2355.  All are welcome to attend! 



 

.Å×Ó Ǫ !ÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ 
ST. VINCENTôS CHOIR 

Any adults, as well as students (grades 7-12) interested in singing or playing musical instruments are asked to 
join our St. Vincentôs Choir beginning this September! To sign up, please contact Jacki Laurine by phone at 
(304) 242-0406 ext. 228, by email at jlaurine@stvincentschool.org or contact the Parish Office.  

NEWS FROM CENTRAL CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 

CCHS Car wash sponsored by the CCHS Cheerleaders will be held 
August 13th, 10:00 am - 2:00 pm at the Elm Grove Auto Zone. 

ST. VINCENT SCHOOL REUNION 

St. Vincent Class of 1972 Elm Grove is holding a 50th year reunion on Saturday evening August 20, 

2022 from 6:00 - 11:00 pm at the Italian American Club in Patterson, Elm Grove.  Even if you moved or 

switched to another school before graduating in 1972 and/or did not receive an email or US mail ñSAVE THE 

DATE Noticeò please email Bill Fisher as soon as possible at fisherwv58@gmail.com and/or Mike DeCarlo 

at mdecarlo1109@gmail.com with your contact info.  The 11:30am Mass at St. Vincentôs on Sunday, August 

21, 2022 is for the living and deceased classmates and their families. 

CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY FESTIVAL 
Come celebrate the first Cathedral Community Festival on Sunday, September 4, 2022 from 3:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

in the Cathedral Courtyard Plaza and the streets surrounding the Cathedral (1300 Eoff Street, Wheeling, WV). 

This festival will be a community-wide celebration for all ages with various food trucks and vendors, refresh-

ments, live music, and fun games for children. Everyone is welcome! 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 

Why the Catholic Bible has seven books more than the Protestant Bible? 

The Bible at the time of Jesus was called the Hebrew Bible.  It consisted of only Old Testament books.  The original was in 

Hebrew language.  When the majority of the Jews living outside Palestine started speaking Greek, a group of seventy experts 

were sent to Alexandria to translate the Hebrew Bible into Greek, as requested by the emperor.  The Greek translation of the 

Hebrew Bible was called the Septuagint Bible.  But it contained 46 books.  The seven additional books were 1) Judith, 2) Ba-

ruch, 3) Sirach (Ecclesiastes), 4) Wisdom, 5) Tobit, and 6) Maccabees I & 7) Maccabees II.  Besides, there were some addi-

tions to Esther (Vulgate Esther 10:4-16:24) and additions to Daniel: (Prayer of Azariah and Song of the Three Holy Children, 

Bel and the Dragon).  Since Jesus and the apostles used the Septuagint Bible, the Pharisees who finalized the official list 

(canon) of the Hebrew Bible books in AD 90, called the additional books in the Septuagint Bible ñapocryphaò meaning not-

inspired or Deuterocanonical books.  But the recent discovery of fragments of three Deuterocanonical books among the Dead 

Sea scrolls found at Qumran proves that they were part of the ancient Hebrew Bible.  Since the early Church spread mostly 

among Greek speaking Jews and gentiles, it accepted Septuagint as its Bible.  That is why out of the approximately 340 New 

Testament references to the Old Testament 300 are from the Septuagint.  At the Council of Rome in 382 AD, the Church 

finalized a canon of 46 Old Testament books (including the Deuterocanonical books) and 27 in the New Testament.  This 

decision was ratified and confirmed by the councils at Hippo (393), Carthage (397, 419), II Nicea (787), Florence (1442), and 

Trent (1546).  All Christians believed the 46 books of the Old Testament as inspired books until Martin Luther in the 16th 

century discarded the Deuterocanonical books as uninspired because they were not found in the Hebrew Bible finalized in the 

first century AD by the anti-Christian Jews.  But they were retained at the end of the protestant bibles (King James Version) 

until the Edinburgh Committee of the British Foreign Bible Society excised them in 1825.  The Catholic Church considers 

them inspired and integral part of the Bible. 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

Please support our advertisers! 

They make our bulletin possible. 

Place Your Ad Here 
 

Contact the Parish Office to place your ad in our Bulletin. 

Place Your 

Ad Here 
 

Contact the Parish Office to 

place your ad in our Bulletin. 

Place Your 

Ad Here 
 

Contact the Parish Office to 

place your ad in our Bulletin. 


